Town of Harwich Historic District & Historical Commission Legal Notice

The Historic District and Historical Commission (HDHC) will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, March 17, 2021 via remote participation, to consider the following application(s). The public hearing will begin at 6:00 p.m. followed by a public meeting. Any member of the public having an interest in the application(s) is invited to access the meeting via GoToMeeting.com and provide information and comment relevant to this matter or may submit the same in writing. Instructions on how to access and participate in the meeting, along with the plans from the case files, will be posted on the Commission's Agenda page for the date of the meeting.

HH2021-02 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 20 Grey Neck Road, Map 5, Parcel N6-K2, in the R-H-1 zoning district. The application proposes partial demolition and rebuild of an addition on the dwelling. The application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article II. Ronald Martin as Owner, Cape Coastal Builders, Inc. as Applicant.

HH2021-03 Certificate of Appropriateness (**COA**) has been received for 711 Main Street, Map 41, Parcel D8 in the C-V and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application proposes the installation of 4' Cedar Fence. The application is pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, §6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article I., Saumil Patel as Owner and Applicant.

HH2021-04 Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) has been received for 1 Oak St, Map 41, Parcel C6 in the R-R and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application proposes the installation of a water bottle refill station at the Brooks Park Restroom. The application is pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, §6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article I., Town of Harwich as Owner, Patrick Otton as Applicant.

All documents related to the above case(s) may be viewed on the Commission's Agenda page under the date of the meeting and are on file with the Building Department, 732 Main Street, Harwich, MA. Please note: Under current regulations related to Covid-19 Town Hall is open by appointment only.

In accordance with state law, this legal notice will also be available electronically at 'www.masspublicnotices.org.' The City/Town is not responsible for any errors in the electronic posting of this legal notice.

Mary Maslowski, Chairman

Cape Cod Chronicle – Print Dates: February 25, 2021 and March 4, 2021